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From The President (Cont'd) 
but we have decided to hold the deadline until just 
after the Annual Meeting so that we may publish the 
results of the meeting. Look for your May issue the 
week of May 13. 

Due to space limitations in this newsletter, I'm not 
going to list the bylaw amendments here. Please refer 
to your ballot as I discuss them with you. 

There are actually ten individual by law amend-
ments that you are being asked to vote on. On your 
ballot however, they have been placed into four 
groups and will be voted that way. The groupings are 
as follows: 
• Changes necessary for GCSAA affiliation 

Article II Section 3 Membership Classes 
Article II Section 5 Dual Membership 
Article III Section 1 Annual Dues 
Article V Section 1 Board of Directors 

• Changes recommended by GCSAA legal 
counsel 
Article IX Section 1 Indemnification 
Article X Section I Dissolution (new article) 

• Changes to bring our bylaws into conformity 
with the way we have been conducting busi-
ness 
Article VI Section 1 Board of Directors 
Article II Section 3 Associate Member 
Article II Section 4 Reclass. of Membership 

• Addition of student membership class 
Article II Section 3 Student Membership 

The first group are all changes that will be required if 
we are to remain affiliated with GCSAA. Dan 
Church, GCS AA's legal counsel, reviewed our 
bylaws this past January. These were the items that 
he presented that were in direct conflict with 
GCSAA's bylaws, and the text is mostly as he 
recommended. 

The second group are items that he recommended 
to bring our bylaws into conformity with current 
laws. The indemnification clause has only some very 
minor changes. Article X is entirely new. Although 
we feel and hope that this article is never necessary, 
the Board felt that it should be included in our 
bylaws. 

The third group are items that will bring the 
bylaws current with the way the Association actually 
operates. Article VI Section 1 will delete language 
that states when the Board will meet. In practice, the 
Board sets their own meeting schedule, and this 
change will reflect that. Article II Section 3 is partly 
due to GCSAA change of Class B & C members and 
also a problem that the Board has had in classifying 
prospective members employed at driving ranges. 
Article II Section 4 does two things. First, it deletes 

the language dealing with 4the test', abolished bv 
last year's Board. Second, it brings the bylaws 
current with our new annual dues renewal 
statement, and the automatic reclassification that 
will result from its use. 

The fourth item, actually one new membership 
class, is one that I have wanted to add for quite 
some time. It will allow us to welcome and 
nurture turf grass students into our Association. 
The Board will then have the option of setting 
their dues at a reduced level. 

The Board of Directors, at their last meeting in 
March, discussed and fully endorsed these 
changes to our bylaws. They encourage your 
support. If you have any questions about these 
changes, feel free to contact me. I would be more 
than happy to discuss them with you. 

This will be my final President's Message. For 
the most part, I've tried to keep them on the light 
side. I hope that you've enjoyed them. It seems 
like my year as President has gone by very 
quickly. I feel that the Association has enjoyed a 
very successful year. The events that we have put 
on have been well attended, and for the most part 
even made budget. These events did not just 
happen. I thank you all for your support this past 
year. I especially want to thank the Board of 
Directors. These guys are real workers. As 
President, I just sit and point my finger. The 
Board members are the ones that do the work. 
They are a truly dedicated bunch of guys. I 
especially want to thank three individuals. Randy 
Gai has helped me enormously with many details 
of this office. I've leaned on him often, and he 
has always come through. Another thank you to 
our newsletter publisher, Jo Harlow. Jo has 
worked hard to produce this new format for us, 
and always handles the last minute details and 
change that always seem to come just before 
press time. The other big thank you is to Barbara . 
Mikel. Barbara is like the little parrot that sits on 
your shoulder and gives advice. There probably 
isn't a decision that get made at the Board level 
that Barbara doesn't ask, "What about . . . " Her 
participation is invaluable and is a real asset to 
this Association. 

This past year on the Board has been very 
rewarding. I've talked with lots of people and 
made lots of friends. I will always cherish this 
time. I still have one year of Board service 
remaining. I offer my support to our next 
President to use me as he sees fit. Thank you a l ^ 
for your patience and indulgence this past y e a i ^ ^ 

Richard Lavine, CGCS 
President 
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USGA 
ebuilding Green - The Journey Begins 

By Pat Gross 
Part I - Selecting the Sand 

As most of you are aware, the USGA 
revised the recommendations for putting 
green construction in 1993 in an effort to 
incorporate new information and answer 
concerns about laboratory procedures. Over 
the past three years, our office has had 
several calls and questions asking for 
clarifications regarding the new putting 
green construction recommendations. Many 
people, including architects, contractors, 
sand suppliers and superintendents are still 
unclear about the revisions to the recom-
mendations and the possible pitfalls along 
the road to selecting suitable materials for 
putting green construction. This article is the 
first is a four-part series to help answer 
some of these questions and outline some of 
the common problems associated with 
selecting suitable construction materials. 

So the journey beings. Let's say you have 
a problem green on the golf course and you 

get authorization from management to go 
ahead and rebuild the green. Where do you 
start? Assuming you have already accurately 
identified the problem the next step is to 
enlist the services of a golf course architect 
and decide on the design for the new green 
and the scope of work to be completed. In 
other words, develop a good plan. Then, just 
like building a house, you begin by laying 
the foundation. In the case of putting greens, 
that means selecting the right construction 
materials. 

It's best to start with the development of 
the root zone mix since this is where the 
plant will be growing, and the proper 
selection of materials is critical for long-
term success. You should make time to 
survey the vendors in your area and person-
ally obtain one-gallon samples of represen-
tative sands and submit them to a laboratory 
that has agreed to test the materials accord-
ing to the USGA testing protocols and 

procedures. Although many sand supplier 
will offer their latest test results, it is critica 
that you test the materials yourself since 
sand quality can change due to a number of 
factors. Also, be aware that many of the 
sands used for golf green construction are 
the product of blending two or three 
different sands to achieve the desired sand 
particle size distribution. It is possible that 
the particle distribution can change depend-
ing on the mixing procedures and ratios. 
You should ask the sand supplier these 
questions and find out what materials they 
use in blending and producing sands for golf 
green construction. Once you have obtained 
the samples, the laboratory will perform a 
sieve analysis to determine of the sand falls 
within the USGA guidelines. 

Many superintendents are concerned 
about the infiltration rate, or "perk" rate of 

Continued on page 5 
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Naumann's NorCal News 

GCSAA's 1996 Environmental Steward Awards 
Two GCSANC members 
recently were honored as 
recipients of the GCS AA 
Environmental Steward 
Award. Nicholas Checklenis 
from Silver Creek Valley 
Country Club and Joseph A. 
Rodriguez, CGCS from 
Rossmoor Golf Course were 
Merit Award winners in the 
Western Region. The award is 
to showcase environmental 
efforts they have made to 
enhance their properties for the 
benefit of wildlife, golfers, and 
their surrounding communi-
ties. 

Both Superintendents will 
receive similar awards, 
however the paths that both 
took to win these awards differ 
substantially. The Rossmoor 
course, over 30 years old, is 
involved in efforts to attract 
wildlife. They are working 

with the California Bluebird 
Recovery Program, and have 
installed over 60 Bluebird 
nesting boxes on the course. 
They are encouraging creek 
side wildlife habitat areas, and 
are members of the Audubon 
Cooperative Sanctuary Program. 
Additionally, Rossmoor has an 
integrated pest management 
program, computerized irriga-
tion system, and a wastewater 
recycling system. Silver Creek 
Valley is a much newer course. 
They have recently applied for 
certification in the Audubon 
Cooperative Sanctuary Program. 
Silver Creek Valley has set aside 
sensitive areas for the endan-
gered Bay Checkerspot Butter-
fly, Mt. Hamilton Thistle, and 
the Metcalf Canyon 
Jewelflower. They are also 
renovating their lake edges with 
aquatic plant material. The use 

Joe Rodriguez accepting his Environmental Steward Award from 
John Miel/ce, Advertising & Communications Manager, Jacobsen 
Division of Textron Inc. at the Environmental General Session in 
Orlando, Florida. 

of plant material such as Festuca rubra, Iris, Juncus, Spartina Fliosa, 
Nymphaea, and Eleocharis will allow them to brighten up these 
areas and use fewer algae control chemicals. 

Please join me in congratulating these two individuals for an 
excellent job in promoting our profession with these awards. ^ 

Scott Szydloski has accepted 
the position of Superintendent 
of Grounds at Blackhawk 
Country Club in Danville. Scott 
was the Superintendent at 
Morgan Run Golf Course in 
Southern California before his 
move.... Tracy Shanahan is the 
new Superintendent at Saratoga 
Country Club, replacing former 
V.P. Leon Snethen. Tracy was 

the assistant under Mike Phillips 
at Almaden Country Club before 
accepting his new position 
Jeff Gorham is the new Superin-
tendent at El Macero Country 
Club in Davis. Jeff is replacing 
Campbell Turner now at 
Riverview Country Club in 
Reading. Jeff was the Superin-
tendent at Spyglass Hill Golf 
Course in Monterey. Replacing 

Jeff at Spyglass is Eric Johnson.. 
Bill Keeler has accepted the 
Superintendent position at 
Boulder Creek Golf & Country 
Club. Bill was the assistant there 
under Bob Laic before his 
promotion. Bob has moved on 
to a similar position in the Bay 
Area Andy Slack has been 
hired by Sierra Pacific Turf 
Supply as the new customer 

service representative for Rain 
Bird Irrigation and golf course 
supplies. He will be working 
with Tom Jackson and Ron 
Seibel John Martin has 
accepted the Superintendent 
position at Sun City Golf 
Course in Roseville. John was 
the Superintendent at California 
Golf Club before his move. He 
is replacing Bill Kissick. 

Your complete source for fertilizers, seed, chemicals, 
amendments, tools, irrigation, drainage, 

Otterbine Aerators and much more. 
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Rebuilding Greens (Cont.) 
tential sands, and many sand 

suppliers will ask what kind of 
"perk" rate the superintendent 
desires. Be aware that the 
infiltration rate test is the most 
variable and least reliable 
parameter to use when evaluat-
ing a potential sand and 
rootzone mix. If the sand 
particle size distribution is 
correct with a minimum of fine 
particles, the sand should have 
good long-term performance 
characteristics and the infiltra-
tion will fall into line. The 
ranges that are recommended by 
the USGA for infiltration rate 
should only be used as a guide, 
and the wide range reflects the 
degree of variability one many 
expect in testing. 

So, what if the course is 
planning to use effluent water or 
a poor quality water source? 

»nee again, if you have the right 
d, the infiltration rate should 

Take care of itself. With poor 
quality water, you should be 
careful about having too many 
fine particles in the sand, and 
you may wish to discuss with 
the sand supplier the possibility 
of increasing the percentage of 
particles in the medium-to-
coarse range. Since most sand 
mixes are a blend of two or 
three materials, the sand 
supplier may be willing to work 
with you in this regard. But 

don't go overboard — an 
excessive amount of coarse 
particles or fine gravel could be 
a problems for future 
topdressing operations, and the 
resulting mix may not hold 
enough moisture to sustain 
healthy turf growth. The mix 
still needs to retain an adequate 
amount of moisture. 

Once you have selected the 
proper sand, you are well on 
your way to developing a good 
rootzone mix for successful 
putting green construction. Stay 
tuned, next month we will 
discuss the second step of 
rootzone mix development -
selection of the organic m a t t e r . ^ 

The GCSAA Public Relations 
Department has announced a 
series of new member benefits 
and programs. Beginning 
March 1st, a Media Guide-
book, Environmental Guide-
book and Emergency Commu-
nications Guidebook are being 
made available to all GCSAA 
members. The guidebooks 
were developed to assist 
Superintendents, in a system-
atic manner, with issues 
involving the media. Copies 
can be obtained by Contacting 
the Informational Services 
Department at 800-472-7878. 
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Candidate Statements 
For Vice President For President 

Joe Rodriguez, CGCS 
Experience: 

I have been the Superintendent 
at the Rossmoor Golf Course 
since 1978. Prior to that, I was the 
chief gardener for Contra Costa 
County in charge of all land-
scaped and turf areas within the 
county's jurisdiction. I have been 
involved in the horticulture indus-
try for over 35 years. I have pre-
viously served on the Board of 
Directors for a period of six years. 
My education includes a degree 
in Ornamental Horticulture from 
Diablo Valley College, a Manage-
ment Cert if icat ion from Los 
Medaños College, and a Bach-
elors Degree in Business Manage-
ment from Saint Mary's College. 
I also possess a State Contractors 
License for Landscaping. 
Candidate Statement: 

After having previously served 
on the Board as a Director and as 
President, I can recall that it was 
an enlightening and frustrating 
experience and very often an im-
position of my time. At the same 
time, it was a rewarding and learn-
ing period in my life. I welcome 
this opportunity to serve the mem-
bership and would definitely like 
to see more members involved at 
all levels. What I have to offer is 
my experience and the belief that 
one person can make a difference. 

Ken Schwark 
In running for Vice President, I 

want the voting members of this 
Association that care about where 
we're headed to know that I too 
am concerned about our future. 
Times are changing at a rate that 
has never been seen before. We, 
as an Association, have to be pre-
pared to know whether it's in our 
best interest to change or to stand 
against certain changes if they 
aren't in our best interest. 

I used the word "prepared" in 
the last paragraph because that is 
what a Vice President has to be. I 
believe I'm very prepared for the 
task ahead. My first year I served 
as Programs Director. During that 
time, I learned how successful a 
meeting was, depended on the 
amount of time spent in prepara-
tion. I was dedicated to spending 
as much time as necessary to 
make those meetings a success. 

This is my second year on the 
board and I'm serving as Secre-
tary/Treasurer. During this time 
I've gained an understanding of 
how this Association works and 
functions. I worked closely with 
our former Vice President, Leon 
Snethen, on several projects, one 
of which was the redesign of the 
newsletter. All these opportunities 
have helped me in preparing for 
the next step as Vice President. 

a lot of listening, to bring new 
ideas to the board from our mem-
bership, on helping to make this 
a more professional Association 
than it already is. There is going 
to be a tremendous amount of 
change in the near future coming 
from the golfers, environmental-
ists, politicians, state and federal 
laws, all of which have an impact 
on how we do our jobs. Our own 
National Association is imple-
menting just as many changes. 
Again, the board has to have 
strong leadership to disseminate 
correctly that information to its 
membership, in order for the 
membership to choose correctly 
the path in which it should follow. 
In order to stay on top in our pro-
fession, we must have a vision and 
the ability to make sound deci-
sions. If these issues concern you 
the way they do me, then I hope 
you will vote for me. Thanks! 
Blake Swint 

I accepted the nomination to be 
a candidate for Vice President of 
our Association because I feel that 
I may best represent all of the clas-
sifications of our membership. 

I have been a member of the 
GCSANC since 1985. During the 
past 11 years, I have gained much 
from the network of GCSANC 
member Superintendents sharing 
their ideas in the informal settings 
during our meetings. Our Asso-

ciation has provided me the op-
portunity to attend outstanding 
educational sessions. Be inag | 
member of this Association iSP 
allowed me to play your fine golf 
courses. I have enjoyed serving as 
Director this past year. I have sup-
ported the allocation of funds to 
improve the quality of speakers 
for our monthly meetings during 
1996. 

For Secretary/ 
Treasurer 

Roger Martinez 
My name is Roger Martinez, 

and I am a candidate for Secre-
tary/Treasurer. I have been a 
member of the Board for the last 
two years and of this Association 
of ours for 15 years. Also, I've 
been working for the City of Sali-
nas for the past 23 years. 

My goal is to dedicatedly to 
serve all members and the Asso-
ciation. If I am elected I will be 
ready to tackle many difficult is-
sues as they come up from the H 
tional Association. I would like W 
have the opportunity to continue 
working on issues that are of con-
cern to all of us. 

Dave Davies, CGCS 
I am currently the Superinten-

dent at Palo Alto Municipal GC. 
I have held that position for three 
years and have been a Superinten-
dent for a total of 7 years. I served 
on the Board of Directors in the 
Sierra Nevada GCS A from 1990-As Vice President, I plan to do 
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Dave Davies (Cont.) 
1994, and held the office of Presi-

in 1993.1 have been a mem-
^ P o f this Association since 1984 

and it is my desire to be a more 
active participant in our future 
direction. I would like to work on 
efforts to increase meeting partici-
pation as well as continue the cur-
rent high quality of educational 
opportunities at our meetings and 
the annual Institute. 

Thank you for your consider-
ation and support. 

For Director 
Wayne S. Lindelof, CGCS 

As a current member of the 
Board of Directors I have been a 
willing participant with a positive 
attitude. I was appointed to the 
Board in 1995 and have enjoyed 
serving the Association. I would 
like to continue these efforts and 
would appreciate your vote. 

Forrest W. Arthur 
I currently serve as Golf Course 

f perintendent at the Links at 
anish Bay on the Monterey 

Peninsula. I will have held this 
position for one full year in April 
of 1996.1 previously Held the po-
sition of Assistant Superintendent 
at Pebble Beach Golf Links, Spy-
glass Hill Golf Course and 
Hominy Hill Golf Club in Colts 
Neck, NJ. I also served on sev-
eral committees for the New Jer-
sey GCSA from 1987 - 1992. I 
have always had a great interest 
in serving my profession more 
politically through the GCS ANC 
since moving to California in 
1992. 

The GCSANC has a past his-
tory of serving superintendents in 

Forrest Arthur(Cont) 
a professional and ethical manner. 
In serving on the Board of Direc-
tors for this Association, I would 
vow to continue this philosophy 
and offer new insights to further 
promote our profession and indus-
try. 

Thank you for your consider-
ation. 

Gary K. Carls, CGCS 
It is a honor to be nominated to 

run for the Board of the GCSA of 
Northern California. I have been 
a member of this Association 
since 1981 and feel I have the 
opportunity to give something 
back to this Association at this 
time. This past year I served on 
the GCSANC Scholarship Com-
mittee and in 19961 will be serv-
ing on the GCSAA Scholarship 
Committee. I look forward to 
serving our Association in an ex-
panded role in the years to come. 
If elected, I will do my best to 
serve in the interests of our entire 
membership and do whatever I 
can to strengthen our local orga-
nization. Thank you for your sup-
port. 

Mike Nunemacher 
Originally from La Crosse, 

Wisconsin, I came to California 
in 1985 to serve in the US Air 
Force. I served four years at 
Travis AFB as an electrician. In 
1989 I started my own landscape 
business and continued the busi-
ness through 1992 along with the 
golf course business. 

I started in the golf course busi-
ness at Rancho Solano in Fair-
field, California. I spent three 
years learning the ins and outs of 

It's every player's responsibility... 

m 
Repair ball marks 
Replace or fill divots 
Rake bunkers 

I 
8 

Mike Nunemacher (Cont) 
becoming a Superintendent and 
fulfilled one year before mov-
ing to Oakhurst Country Club 
in Clayton, California as the As-
sistant Superintendent. After 
eleven months as the assistant, 
I was promoted to Superinten-
dent which I currently hold. 

The golf course industry has 
been a positive influence in my 
life. I am looking forward to 
continuing my education and 
gaining more knowledge as I 
grow to be a better superinten-
dent. By participating on the 
Golf Course Superintendents 
Board of Directors, I hope to 
enhance the image of the Golf 
Course Superintendents. 

Bruce W. Olson 
We must continue to improve 

the ability of our Association to 
identify and act upon the indi-
vidual and collective needs of 
our members. Interfacing ac-
tivities with GCSAA, improved 
educational programs in turf, 
people, and business skills, and 
the fiscal health of the Associa-
tion are areas of importance to 
me. 

I would like an opportunity 
to reciprocate all the assistance 
the organization has given us at 
Emerald Hills. My current po-
sition allows me the time com-
mitment necessary to be an ef-
fective Director. 

Thank you for considering 
me a qualified candidate. Jim 
and I would be most happy to 
assist in any activity that would 
help the Association. 

A message from your golf course superintendent and GCSAA 

To obtain a copy of this clip 
art for use on local golf 
publications or even on 
scorecards, contact the 
GCSAA Public Affairs 
Department 

Rodent Control Specialists 

Services, Inc. 

Allen Tunberg 
Pest Control Advisor and Operator 

P.O. Box 1166 
Pleasanton, CA 94566 

(510) 426-8461 
State License No. 05647 

Thompson 
Golf 

Distributor 
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